Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes: 12 November 2003 meeting 

Members (those in attendance are in bold):  David Blake, Hank Fradella, Maureen Gorman,  Janet Morrison, Ann Marie Nicolosi, Emmanuel Osagie, Ruth Palmer (excused), Aigli Papantonopoulou, Shri Rao, Gail Simmons, S. Lee Whitesell

Discussion and Actions :

1. Oct. 22 minutes approved without change.

2. Report from Steering Committee by Janet.

When we issue our preliminary recommendation we should tell Steering from whom we receive testimony.

3. Discussion about a possible CFA role on the new scheduling grid – CFA should provide testimony to whichever committee receives the charge to consider this, since it can affect faculty work. 

4. Report from SOSA subcommittee by David.

· Testimony has been received from current and past chairs of SOSA and FIRSL, including Amy Dell, Celia Chavez, Shri Rao. There will be testimony from Maureen Gorman and Jo-Ann Gross as well, coming up. 

· Five main areas being reviewed: SOSA past awards in terms of faculty rank and stage of scholarship; nature of SOSA after transformation; whether it should be administered by a college-wide committee or within schools; should SOSA provide feedback; how committee members’ applications are reviewed. 

· The rubric used for review should perhaps be defined more by CFA than just by the SOSA committee from year to year, but the complexity of discussion within the SOSA committee may not be reflected well in the rubric alone. This is something for SOSA to work on next semester.

· A forum for faculty testimony is planned in the next few weeks.

Scheduled Meetings:

Next scheduled meeting will be on Wednesday, Dec. 10 at 2 p.m. in room 232 in the Social Sciences Building.   

Subcommittees should come with drafts of preliminary resolutions to consider. 

Submitted on 10 December 2003 by: Janet Morrison

